




































































Birkwood Village of Fort Madison

1702 41st St.

Fort Madison, Ia. 52627

Date survey completed:  10/30/24

Preparation and/or execution of this plan of correction do not constitute admission or 
agreement by provider of the truth of the facts alleged or conclusions set forth in the 
statement of deficiencies.  The plan of correction is prepared and/or executed solely 
because the provisions of federal and state law require it.

F690

In response to the findings outlined in the 2567 report, Birkwood Village of Fort Madison 
is committed to ensuring compliance with all regulatory requirements and providing the 
highest standard of care for our patients. The following plan of correction has been 
developed to address the identified deficiency:

Action Taken: All Registered Nurses (RNs) and Licensed Practical Nurses (LPNs) will 
receive education on proper male catheterization techniques and post-catheterization 
documentation and monitoring. This education will include the importance of assessing 
urinary output, identifying any complications (such as blood in the urine), and the 
appropriate steps for reporting findings to the provider.

Director of Nursing or designated representative will audit monthly catheter changes x3 
then quarterly x3.

Identified concerns shall be reviewed by the facility’s QAPI team.  Recommendations for 
further corrective action will be discussed and implemented as needed.

Completion Date: Staff education will be completed prior to the start of the next shift, 
effective November 12, 2024

Staff education was completed November 22, 2024.
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